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-----------------------------------------------

Thank you Mr. Chairman
Distinguished Delegates
I believe most or perhaps all of you have heard and seen reports on the recent political crisis in Thailand in May. I can assure you that the situation has now returned to normalcy and we will continue to do business with you as usual.

It has been Thailand’s policy to cultivate closer relations with the OAS and its members. During the past years, we have been able to implement objectively this policy in many areas.

First, we have increased our presence in the region by opening our Embassy in Peru 3 years ago. It is an honor and challenge for me to be the first Thai ambassador to Peru with residence in Lima. It is worth mentioning, in addition, that we are at the final stage of having Early Harvest Thai-Peru FTA implemented.  

Secondly, Thailand is pleased and fully supports talks between the Association of Southeast Asian Nations (ASEAN) and the MERCOSUR with could lead to the expansion of cooperation in many areas including Free Trade Agreement. 


Thirdly, in relation to development cooperation, during the past 5 years, we have been able to provide annually 10-12 fellowships for OAS member countries in the fields requested by respective member countries through the OAS or FEALAC (Forum for East Asia – Latin America Cooperation) and will continue to do so. In the year 2010, we will provide fellowships in the 4 fields, namely;

· Grassroots Economic Development

· Income Generation and Poverty Reduction 

· Tourism in Asia

· SMEs Trade and Investment Opportunities

Fourthly, we have also rendered our assistance to OAS member countries facing difficulties due to natural disasters in kind and/or in cash, such as in the aftermath of the 2007 earthquake in Peru, severe floods in Bolivia in 2008 and the latest earthquake in Haiti in January 2010.

Mr. Chairman, in concluding my remarks, I would like to reiterate our wish to further develop our cooperation with both the Organization and the member countries.

Thank you.
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